
270 Pleasant Valley Way  ❑   PO Box 6169   ❑   West Orange, NJ 07052 

      7 - 13 Tevet, 5780     January 4 - 10, 2020 

SHABBAT KIDDUSH is sponsored by the Shul. SEUDAH SH’LISHIT is sponsored by 
Dr. Bernard Schanzer in commemoration of the Yahrzeit of his father, Bruno 
Schanzer, B'rachya ben Dov HaLevi, A"H. 
. 

To sponsor a Shabbat Kiddush or Seudah Sh’lishit at the Shul, please contact Tami Puder at 
office@congregationohrtorah.org. 

 

FAST: 10TH OF TEVET starts this Tuesday morning at 6:09am and ends Tuesday evening 
at 5:19pm. 

MISHNA B’RURA CLASS with Rabbi Grosberg after Shabbat Mincha will be held this 
week in the Beit Midrash.  

RABBI SPIVAK’S WEEKLY CLASS will meet this Wednesday evening at 7:45pm following 
Maariv. 

 We regret to inform you of the loss of David Gruber beloved husband of ברוך דיין האמת
Fran Gruber, Father of Elaine Eisenberg, Michael Gruber, and Jeffrey Gruber, beloved 
grandfather and great-grandfather. The Burial took place at Har Menuchot in Israel.  
Shiva concludes Sunday morning.  Elaine is sitting at her home at 22 Cummings Circle.  
Jeffrey is sitting at 7 Harper Street and the remaining minyan times at his house are as 
follows: Shacharit Friday at 6:50am and Sunday at 8:00am. May the mourners be com-
forted together with the mourners of Zion and Jerusalem. 

 Mazal Tov to Debbie and Jay Goldberg on the engagement of their daughter מזל טוב
Nikki to Izzy Friedman, son of Julie and Michael Friedman of Clifton, NJ. Mazal Tov to 
Nikki’s siblings Raizy, Eli, and Sami, Aunt Andrea and Uncle Marc Goldberg, Cousin Mal-
ka and to the entire Goldberg and Friedman families. 

  Mazal Tov to Janice and David Michaelis on the engagement of their son Danny מזל טוב
to Debbie Kobrin of Washington DC.   

FOR SENIORS: Together on Tuesdays. Tuesday, January 7, “Names Not Numbers”, a 
heartwarming documentary by the 8th grade students of JKHA interviewing community 
members who survived the Holocaust. As one student stated in the documentary, “I can 
read books about the Holocaust, but nothing compares to meeting individuals who ex-
perienced the Holocaust and hearing their story.” These young people are among the 
last generation to hear firsthand accounts from the generation of the Holocaust.  The 
documentary concludes with a message of hope, dignity and encouragement to live life 
fully and uphold the values of being a Jew. 12:30pm at AABJ&D’s Sephardic Wing.  In 
case of inclement weather and the possibility of cancelling a program, call (973) 736-
1407 x240. and listen for the recorded message.   

OT SECURITY: Thank you to our security volunteers this week who stepped up to keep 
us all safe. We need volunteers for January. Even if you’ve never volunteered in the 
past, please try it out! Please sign up by sending Dov Chelst an email message at 
dnchelst@gmail.com and he can tell you what is required. 

Rabbi Marc Spivak, President David Goldstein, Rabbinic Intern Matt Lubin 

  ב''ה
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Eruv Hotline:  (973) 736-1407 x6 

Schedule 01/03 – 01/10 

Friday (01/03)  
Shacharit   6:10am 
Light Candles   4:23pm 
Mincha    4:30pm 
Shkia     4:41pm 

Shabbat  (01/04) 
  

Shacharit  9:00am 
Latest Shema                         9:41am 
Mincha   4:15pm 
Maariv   5:21pm 
Shabbat ends  5:28pm 
Sunday  (01/05)  
Shacharit  8:15am 
Mincha/Maariv   4:30pm 

Monday - Thursday (01/06 - 01/09) 
Shacharit  Mon/Thu 6:00am 
Shacharit  Tue*  5:50am 
*Fast - 10th of Tevet begins 6:09am 
*Mincha/Marriv  4:15pm 
*Fast Ends  5:19pm 
Shacharit  Wed  6:10am 
Maariv Mon/Wed/Thu 7:30pm 

No Mincha Service Mon/Wed/Thu 

Friday (01/10)  
Shacharit   6:10am 
Light Candles   4:30pm 
Mincha    4:35pm 
Shkia     4:48pm 

Sisterhood Events and Donations 

Sisterhood Tribute Fund:  
 

 Please consider making a donation to honor or in memory of someone in any of the following categories. Tributes—$5; Sefer Fund—$10; Youth 
Fund—$18; Siddur or Machzor—$40; Chumash—$60.  For more information, please contact Debbie Druce  deborahdruce@gmail.com  

HANUKKAH ON ICE—PG.4 

mailto:dnchelst@gmail.com
mailto:deborahdruce@gmail.com?subject=Sisterhood


Yahrzeits January 04 - 10 

7 TEVET: Elliot Grossman for his Father, Yitchak ben Ze'ev, Irving Gross-
man, on Shabbat, January 4. 
8 TEVET: David Gleaner for his Father, Chaim Pinchas ben Avraham, 
Harold Gleaner, on Sunday, January 5. 
8 TEVET: Elia Weixelbaum for his First Wife, Shaina Toba bat Yitzchak 
Ber, Stephanie Thea Shatkin, on Sunday, January 5. 
9 TEVET: David Bortniker for his Father, Binyamin ben Dovid, Benjamin 
Bortniker, on Monday, January 6. 
9 TEVET: Gary Stadtmauer for his Father, Moshe Raphael ben Yehoshua, 
Morris R. Stadtmauer, on Monday, January 6. 
9 TEVET: Avrum Weiser for his Mother, Marat Bluma bat Tzvi, on Mon-
day, January 6. 
10 TEVET: Bernard Schanzer for his Father, B'rachia ben Dov HaLevi, 
Bruno Schanzer, on Tuesday, January 7. 
11 TEVET: Louraine Eagle for her Uncle, Ben-Tziyon ben Yaakov Mor-
dechai, Bernard Heyman, on Wednesday, January 8. 
12 TEVET: Hedy Falkenstein for her Father, Gedalia ben Shabtai, Gedale 
Schneider, on Thursday, January 9. 
13 TEVET: Sharon Cohn for her Father, Tzvi Dov ben Eliyahu Nachman, 
Harry Morginstin, on Friday, January 10. 
13 TEVET: Daryl Shapiro for her Mother, Genendel bat Baruch, Gwendo-
lyn Goldstein Freishtat, on Friday, January 10. 
 

For changes/corrections to this list, please contact Elia Weixelbaum or 
send an e-mail to : ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org  
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NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS:  Items for the Newsletter must 
be submitted before 4:00pm on the Wednesday before publi-
cation.  Anything submitted after that time will be considered 
for the following issue.   

Email to: shabbatnewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Rabbi Marc Spivak rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org  

Office:  Tami Puder  office@congregationohrtorah.org 

Board: board@congregationohrtorah.org  

Men’s Club President:  Larry Freedman, larry@18thstory.com 

Sisterhood President:  Bertha Sharret, rsharret@hotmail.com 

Chesed: Rabbi Spivak, Tami Puder 

Shiva Assistance: Rabbi Robert Grosberg 

Shiva Meals: Gail Bukiet 

Building Committee: Arnold Barton 

Subscription Requests: listserv@congregationohrtorah.org 

Monthly Calendar: Elia Weixelbaum 

Newsletter:  ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org 

Reading Torah: Avi Klein, otlaining@congregationohrtorah.org 

Scheduling Calendar: Tami Puder, e-mail to  

  Schedule@congregationohrtorah.org 

Tributes/Siddurim/Chumashim/Machzorim Donations: Debbie 
 Druce 

Bookplate Design-Bar, Bat Mitzvah Inscriptions: Debbie Druce 

Yahrtzeit/Tree of Life Plaques: Jack Rosen 

Youth Committee: Leron Thumim and Chavi Trenk (co-chairs)  

leron.Thumim@gmail.com and ebtrenk@gmail.com  

Youth Director: Rivky Balser Youth@congregationohrtorah.org  

Newsletter Advertising: Howard Charish   

advertising@congregationohrtorah.org 

MEMBERSHIP PLUS DONORS 5780 
Builder 

Marilyn & Ed Croman  

Sustainer 

Margot & Larry Freedman Linda & Murray Laulicht 

Benefactor 

Gail & Bruce Bukiet Sharon & Howard Charish 

Louraine & Robert Eagle Lea & Howard Katuna 

Shari & Ari Katz Shani & Harvey Okin 

Mali & Steven Schwartz Renee & Howard Spear 

Patron 

Nancy & Richard Perl Roberta & Barry Schwartz 

Bertha & Raphael Sharret  

Sponsor 

Barbara Israel & David Bortniker Tova & Eli Feiler 

Arden & Benjamin Fusman Sarah & James Geller 

Dina & David Goldstein Anna & Steven Kirshblum 

Jennifer & Jonathan Sharret Karen Barrow & Leron Thumim 

Chavi & Chesky Trenk  

Donor 

Sarah & Michael Diamond Susan & Robert Grosberg 

Gail & Jeffrey Gruber Joan & Dominick Mobilio 

Boni & Martin Moskovitz Chagit & Jeffrey Raskin 

Larry Rein  Yoav & Carrie Rosenblat 

Judith & Bernard Schanzer Rena & Bruce Schlanger 

Shuly & Aaron Spool Holly & Howard Sragow 

Davida & Gary Stadtmauer Shawn & Ari Tarzik 

From our President, David Goldstein 
The news from Monsey on Saturday night, as 
well as the recent string of Anti-Semitic acts, 
is troubling. As I said in the newsletter after 
the Jersey City shootings a couple of weeks 
ago, it is now happening right in our own 
backyard. The security committee continues 
to discuss measures in our security protocol 

with the aim of keeping us all safe whenever any of us are in 
the shul building. Any changes they make will be communicat-
ed at the appropriate time. 

In addition to any security policy improvements, it is im-
portant for each of us as individuals to be vigilant about secu-
rity. When coming to the building, please remember the fol-
lowing security tips: 

- Do not hold the door open for people you don't know. 

- Do not prop doors open at any time. 

- If you are a key fob holder and lose track of your fob, please 
let us know right away so we can deactivate the fob. (We can 
always re-activate it if you find it later). 

- Children should not play outside unattended by an adult. 

- If you see something or someone suspicious, please tell who-
ever is on security duty, Bruce Schlanger, Dov Chelst or any-
one in shul leadership. 

- Please participate in our security rotations on Shabbat and 
Yom Tov. 

As I've said many times, there are relatively few people taking 
many turns in the rotation. The more people participating, the 
better the rotation will run. You will be trained in all you need 
to know. It is not a difficult job but goes a long way. 

As our Chanukah candles fade, let us hope and pray for an 
end to crimes of hate and ignorance. 

Thank you, David Goldstein, President, Congregation Ohr 
Torah 

mailto:ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org?subject=Yahrzeit%20Corrections%20or%20Additions
mailto:shabbatnewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:office@congregationohrtorah.org?subject=Fill%20in%20Subject%20matter%20here....
mailto:board@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:larry@18thstory.com
mailto:rsharret@hotmail.com?subject=Sisterhood
mailto:listserv@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:ShabbatNewsletter@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:otlaining@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:Schedule@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:Leron.Thumim@gmail.com
mailto:ebtrenk@gmail.com
mailto:Youth@congregationohrtorah.org
mailto:advertising@congregationohrtorah.org
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When Yaacob and his family arrived in Egypt, 

Yoseph brought Yaacob, his father, to meet Phar-

aoh. The first words Pharaoh said to Yaacob were: 

"How many are the days of the years of your 

life?" (Beresheet 47:8) 

Of all the things that Pharaoh could ask Yaacob, 

why did he first want to know how old Yaacob was? 

Or did he? 

Pharaoh didn't really care to know Yaacob's chron-

ological age. Rather, Pharaoh wanted to know how 

many days that Yaacob actually felt alive in his life. 

Just how many days were there where Yaacob lived 

life to its fullest? These were days that would actu-

ally determine the years of his life. 

People often confuse activity with accomplishment. 

We can be busy all day long, but how much was 

actually accomplished?   

G-d gave each of us a unique and special talent that 

He wants us to use. Living each day as though it 

might be your last is a true day in your life. 

A task will contract or expand depending on how 

much time we're given. People will inevitably wait 

until the last minute to finish most anything. 

Whether it's packing for a trip, buying gifts, or com-

pleting a project, we all seem to take as much time 

as we've been given. On Friday evening, minutes 

before Shabbat begins, Jews around the world are 

rushing to complete their Shabbat preparations. It 

doesn't matter whether it's winter and the Shab-

bat arrives at 4:00 or the summer time when it 

arrives at 8:00, everyone always uses all the time 

they've been allotted. 

Similarly, any personal goals in our life will also 

contract or expand depending on just how much 

time we have for it. And since most goals are ones 

which we want to accomplish during our lifetime, 

then in theory you have your entire life to achieve 

them. This is why most people never scratch the 

surface of their potential. Sadly, the world is full of 

elderly people in their rocking chairs looking back 

on a life gone by who are still waiting for the per-

fect time to begin their goals and live their 

dreams. 

And this is exactly what Pharaoh was asking Yaa-

cob. He wanted to know how many days there 

were that Yaacob actually lived. Pharaoh knew 

Yaacob was such a wise and revered man, so he 

wanted to know just how many days it was that 

Yaacob was able to fight his instinctive urge to put 

off working toward his goals and aspirations and 

actually live each day like it might be his last. 

Since a task will contract or expand depending up-

on the time we've been given for its accomplish-

ment, then you can see it's vital to begin right now 

to live all the days... of your life. 

Shabbat Shalom! Rabbi Isaac Farhi 

! 

A regular feature of the newsletter is to have different people write a D'var Torah for the newsletter. The goal is to hear words of 
Torah from other Ohr Torah members and learn a little about who they are. I encourage everyone to participate. This week we 
reached out beyond Ohr Torah members to bring you this bit of Torah.   Please email me at Rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org if you 
would like to volunteer to share your ideas with us. Torah unites our nation. We are really excited about this project and I hope it 
will strengthen our bonds as a community.  Rabbi Marc Spivak 

Guest D’var Torah: Rabbi Isaac Farhi is the spiritual leader of the Edmond J. Safra and Joseph S. Jemal 

Synagogues in Deal, NJ and the Edmund J. Safra Synagogue of Turnberry Village and the Porto Vita Min-

yan in Florida.  He is the Kashrut Coordinator for the Jersey Shore Orthodox Rabbinate, an organization 

that supervises some 70 establishments in New Jersey and Brooklyn. 

TORAH THOUGHT:   

Rabbi Isaac Farhi 

mailto:Rabbi@congregationohrtorah.org
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SATURDAY NIGHT, DECEMBER 28, CLARY ANDERSON ARENA, MONTCLAIR 

Sponsored by the 
Shul, Youth, Sisterhood, 

& Men’s Club 
 

Pictures thanks to 
Rivky Balser 
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SMILE TIME: A visitor comes to town and because 
he is a guest, they give him the Sabbath honor of 
being called to the Torah - Shishi the sixth of sev-
en honors accorded every Sabbath at the Torah 
reading. Instead of feeling honored, the arrogant 
traveler yells at the Gabbai. “Why wasn’t I called 

for the third, Yisrael? In my hometown, they give the sixth honor 
to the dogs!” Without a pause, the Gabbai replies, “We do the 
same here, too!” 

WHATS APP GROUPS: General Announcements: To join the Ohr 
Torah General Announcements group, go to http://
congregationohrtorah.org/whatsapp. on your mobile phone (be 
sure WhatsApp is installed first) and tap the "Join Chat" button. 
Alternatively, email Tami (office@congregationohrtorah.org) or 
David Goldstein (davesmail@golddave.com) with the phone num-
ber you use with WhatsApp and they will add you to the group. 
 

MINYAN HELP:  Help us make a minyan by joining the WhatsApp 
group for alerts when the shul needs help. To join this group, 
please go to:  http://congregationohrtorah.org/minyanwhatsapp 
(be sure WhatsApp is installed first) and tap the "Join Chat" 
button. Alternatively, you can email Bruce Schlanger 
(Bruce.Schlanger@gmail.com) or email David Goldstein 
(davesmail@golddave.com) with the phone number you use with 
WhatsApp and they will add you to the group. 
 

SENDING IN A CHECK FOR A PAYMENT TO OHR TORAH? Assist us 
in our record keeping by writing on the memo line or include a 
note about the reason for the check.  Also, remember that mail 
should always be sent to PO Box 6169, West Orange, NJ 07052, 
and not to 270 Pleasant Valley Way. Thank you!  

If you davened at Ohr Torah on Rosh Hashanna and/or Yom 
Kippur, please take a moment to provide your feedback in our 
Yomim Noraim Survey at https://congregationohrtorah.org/
survey . Results of the survey will help us plan for improve-
ments next year.  

We recently received this picture from Yoel Zilberman, 
of HaShomer HaChadash, an organization of volunteers 
dedicated to protecting farmlands and the people of 
Israel.  The man is fighting the fire with his BARE 
HANDS and a SHOVEL (wearing the organization’s T-
shirt, emblazoned with their motto “My Brother’s 
Keeper”). Precious water, beautiful communities, and 
the survival of the State of Israel are all at risk.  

As you may know, Jewish National Fund provides 
equipment that is needed on a regular basis to support 
underfunded fire departments across Israel.  We were 
told about their Chanukah fire-fighting equipment 
campaign and on behalf of Ohr Torah Sisterhood and 
Ohr Torah Men’s Club, we donated to this very worthy 
cause.  JNF also provides bomb shelters and trauma 
counseling to communities at risk along the border 
with Gaza.  

Both Sisterhood and Men’s Club donate to various or-
ganizations in Israel and at home throughout the year.  
We are able to do so because of you, our members.  At 
times such as these, we truly are our brothers’ keep-
ers.  Thank you, Barbara and David Bortniker, for bring-
ing this campaign to our attention. 

Larry Freedman, Men’s Club President 
Bertha Sharret, Sisterhood President 

mailto:office@congregationohrtorah.org?subject=Whats%20App%20Groups
mailto:davesmail@golddave.com?subject=Whats%20App%20Groups
http://congregationohrtorah.org/minyanwhatsapp
mailto:Bruce.Schlanger@gmail.com?subject=Minyan%20Help
mailto:davesmail@golddave.com?subject=Minyan%20Help
https://congregationohrtorah.org/survey
https://congregationohrtorah.org/survey

